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Upcoming Events (2024)

Prayer Ministry Courses (PMCs)
January 12 – 14, 2024 – Online   Cancelled/Postponed
Due to limited team availability and other circumstances, the January 
online PMC is cancelled.  The Board will be praying at their January 
board meeting about offering an online PMC later in 2024.  

April 22 – 26, 2024 @ Camp Imadene, BC
Registration Fee $800/person, double-occupancy
Early-bird Discount $50 (before January 22, 2024)
Late Application Fee $900 (after March 22, 2024)

At least 20 applications are needed by February 19 in order for this 
Course to happen.

May 22 – 26, 2024 @ Entheos Retreat Centre, AB
Registration Fee $825/person, double-occupancy
Early-bird Discount $50 (before February 21, 2024)
Late Application Fee $925 (after April 22, 2024)
Single Room Fee $ 50 (extra)

At least 16 applications are needed by March 20 in order for this 
Course to happen.

“I want to attend but money is tight!”

Recognizing the financial challenges of these times, a Fee Assistance 
Fund exists for those who would like to attend an event but are unable 
to pay the full amount of the fee. 

Please contact the Administrator for a bursary application. 

Would you prayerfully consider contributing to this fund to help 
someone attend an event?

Registration fees don’t 
cover the total cost of an 
event.  

Team travel costs are paid 
by the ministry and 
significantly increase the 
cost of running a PMC or 
SPM.  

All of the team sacrificially 
volunteer their time and 
talents to travel, present 
talks, and minister at 
events.
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October Finances

Thank you for generously supporting the WTC 
ministry in 2023! 

We invest your giving to help participants experience 
the fullness of life as intended by Jesus. The ultimate 
goal is to see many participants’ lives transformed – 
redeemed, forgiven, healed, satisfied, crowned, and 
surrounded by God’s love (Ps. 103:1-5). To God be the 
glory!

As of November 11, 2023:
 
General Fund  $7,444.70
Fee Assistance Fund         $0.00

Praise the Lord for the successful October Prayer 
Ministry Course (PMC) and School of Prayer Ministry 
(SPM) at Entheos Retreat Centre near Calgary where 
27 participants were blessed.  

Thanks to generous love offerings from participants 
and team, for the first time in a long time, fees and on-
site love offerings covered the approximate cost of 
$22,000 for these two events.
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Thank you for your generosity!

Donate via:
1. Mail a cheque made out to Wholeness 

Through Christ Canada to:

Josephine Tam
72 Bowkett Drive
Richmond Hill, ON L4E 0J6

1. E-transfer to
treasurer@wholenessthroughchrist.com and 
set your password as donation. 

Send the treasurer a separate email with your 
full name and mailing address for receipting 
purposes, along with a note to indicate if your 
gift is for the General Fund or the Fee 
Assistance Fund.

WTC, a registered non-profit charity, issues tax-
deductible receipts for donations over $20. 

To include your donation in your 2023 tax receipt:

• A mailed cheque must arrive at the above 
address before Thursday, December 28, 2023.

• An e-transfer must be done before 3 p.m. (CST) 
on Friday, December 29, 2023.

You may also give through Canada Helps (which 
will receipt you directly) or through PayPal on our 
website (Canada only), but giving this way incurs a 
fee deduction by the host site.  

**While we are very thankful to receive your donations 
by whichever manner is most convenient to you, 
donating by option 1 or 2 is preferred.
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Give, and you will 
receive. Your gift will 
return to you in full—
pressed down, shaken 
together to make 
room for more, 
running over, and 
poured into your lap. 
The amount you give 
will determine the 
amount you get back.
 
 Luke 6:38 NLT

.  
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Welcome to Henry, Rex and Angela

You will notice some new names and faces on our website.  
www.wholenessthroughchrist.com/about
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Henry went to his first WTC 
Prayer Ministry Course in 2000 at 
the encouragement of a friend. 
He went even though he "really 
didn't need it!" A few Courses 
later, he decided to attend a 
School of Prayer Ministry 
because it would be useful in 
church ministry and with the 
public he met at work. 

Henry was invited to become a 
Team member in 2007 and his 
desire is for all to come to a 
greater place of healing.

I would like to welcome Henry Epp and Rex Ng as our newest board 
members.  We look forward to their time of service to the Lord and to the 
ministry.  You can read a little bit about their connection to WTC below.

In the late '90s, Rex and his wife 
discovered WTC through the local 
church, realizing how cultural and 
ancestral ties shaped their journey 
with Jesus. Attending the Prayer 
Ministry Courses, they found God's 
abundant love, extraordinary 
healing and transformative power. 

Fueled by God’s grace and personal 
encounters, their heartfelt desire is 
to guide every follower of Jesus 
toward God's profound richness and 
foster a deeper connection with 
Jesus through WTC's principles. 
Rex is truly grateful to serve as a 
board member.,

Wholeness teams were invited to minister 
and we learned deep truths about how 
God heals us, the components of healing, 
and our need to incorporate God's truth 
and the Holy Spirit through prayer and 
intercession. 

As a new believer in my early 30s, I did not 
understand how my choices and my 
forefathers’ choices have affected my life 
and how Jesus' transformation required 
me to agree to let His power break 
bondages and free me from my baggage. 
It brought hope and excitement when I 
began to understand what it meant "to be 
the woman God created me to be '' and to 
learn to walk in it. 

I thank God for ministries like WTC that bit 
by bit He is using to bring restoration and 
hope in my life and in my family. I know 
that as He is healing me/us, my capacity 
to love Him and love like Him is expanding. 
It is my dream that God continues to use 
and expand WTC's ministry, so His 
freedom reaches more churches and 
people for such a time as this (Esther 4:14). 

I accepted the Administrator’s position 
with the desire to serve and so far I believe 
they have served me more than I have 
served them...where does that happen?...in 
God's Kingdom.  I am very thankful for 
WTC!

Also, we welcome Angela 
Keller as our Interim 
Administrator.  Karen Ohashi 
has been training Angela since 
September, and Angela has 
been adding her personality 
and gifting to the administrative 
office.  Please meet Angela 
through her sharing below.

I came to 
know 
Wholeness 
Through Christ 
(WTC) a 
decade ago 
through the 
church I was 
attending.  

Please pray for us as board as we meet together in Edmonton from January 18-22, 
2024 for our in-person board meeting.  As always, we have much to pray, discuss, and 
discern together for the ministry.  It is a joy to meet together, pray for each other and 
the ministry, hear the Lord’s heart, and follow him step by step as he leads us.

Grace, peace, and joy to you,
Liesel Spicer
Chair of the Board
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